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>> Theresa:  Hi, everyone, it's Theresa. 

>> Joe:  Hey, Theresa.

>> Theresa:  Who else said his? 

>> Joe:  Joe.

>> Tracy:  Joe and Tracy.

>> Theresa:  Hi. 

>> You said Aaron is on the line?

>> Joe:  Yeah, Aaron's there.

>> Theresa:  Hi, Aaron. 

>> Joe:  Or he was there. 

>> Hi, Eleanor.

>> Hi, Eleanor. 

>> Joe:  Theresa, how did your camp go?

>> Theresa:  It went really well.  

>> We had about 15, and then we had about 15 staff. 

>> Now where was the camp?

>> Eleanor:  It's held at Camp Fish Tales.

>> Aaron:  Yeah, that's right up here by us.

>> Eleanor:  In midland?  Are you still in midland?

>> Aaron:  Yep, still live in Auburn.  Not too far from there.  And I used to know the past two Executive Directors.

>> Eleanor:  Yeah.

>> Aaron:  And our students would go there in the summer for paid work experiences.

>> Eleanor:  Yep, I've seen them there. 

>> Aaron:  Yeah.  So, we're just waiting on Alex in order to have a quorum.

>> Aaron:  Yeah.

>> More than 50%.  And I'm really hoping he's able to join.

>> Aaron:  Yeah.

>> Mairead is in school, so she is not able to join us unfortunately.

>> Aaron:  Yes, I heard. 

>> Okay. 

>> Joe:  There's nothing that prohibits us from having an informal meeting.  But that should just be noted, that's all. 

>> Aaron:  Joe is how it is work out for you?

>> Joe:  Well, this is an old device and an old screen reader.  But I got ‑‑ I've had it for ‑‑ I've been a user for decades.  Yeah. 

>> Aaron:  I used ‑‑ I've used 1000 a couple different times, which is a ‑‑ which is a text reading software. 

>> Joe:  Right.  Well, it works a little bit differently than that, but the good thing is, and it's just a matter of training whatnot is that all apple products for years have a built‑in screen reader so, you don't have to pay an extra expense.  I mean, Jaws and other things are there.  It's just a learning different device, but in different keystrokes and that type of thing.  Which really a lot of people don't need the assistive technology as much.  And this includes -- we need the actual training. 

>> Aaron:  Right.

>> Joe:  On how to use them in various applications.  You know, of course, our VR programs and our CILs have kind of fallen short on that. 

>> Steve:  Well, Aaron do you want ‑‑

>> Joe:  Go ahead.

>> Steve:  Go ahead.

>> Joe:  No, no, I'm done.

>> Aaron, do you want to go ahead and start informally without a quorum and it will be just for informational purposes, or do you want to wait for Alex?

>> Aaron:  We can start informally, I guess. 

>> Steve:  Okay. 

>> Aaron:  The first thing on the agenda is the representative to the Rehab Council.

>> Steve:  Actually, it's the business meeting agenda, Aaron.

>> Aaron:  Oh.  Business meeting agenda. 

>> Steve:  Yeah, if we're going start to with that first. 

>> Aaron:  Okay.  Sorry, wrong one. 

>> Steve:  That's all right. 

>> Aaron:  I guess first thing on the agenda is the approval of the minutes from the draft meeting.  For September 13th, 2019.  Yeah.  Which we don't have the minutes because we haven't had the meeting yet, right?

>> Steve:  Actually, it's the agenda for that one.  So, it would be the agenda for the meeting, approval of the agendas, and then the business meeting minutes for June are just below that.

>> Aaron:  Okay.

>> Steve:  Yeah. 

>> Aaron:  Sorry, I'm just going through the agenda itself.  Okay.  So, we need to approve the agenda for the meeting.  And then the June 14th, 2019 draft meeting minutes.  And then there's report, staff reports and executives going into discussion.  And ‑‑

>> Joe:  Excuse me, could I interject there?  You know, it's more an Executive Committee discussion, there are minutes to be approved. 

>> Aaron:  Okay.

>> Joe:  Sorry. 

>> Steve:  Yeah, Tracy if we could change that to committee reports and minutes.  For, probably for those three committee, just add that to the agenda and take out discussion. 

>> Aaron:  And same for the Finance Committee.  And we are going to talk about the subcommittee discussion with Mark.

>> Joe:  And minutes. 

>> Aaron:  And minutes.  To accept in place staff reports, Executive Committee reports, Finance Committee reports, and spoken committee reports.  And then we have a report from Bill Addison on Michigan Rehabilitation Services.  And then we have a report from Lisa as far as the Bureau of Services for Blind Persons.  And then IL Network Update by Mark Pierce.  And then ‑‑

>> Joe:  This is Joe.  Can I make some recommendations here?  Could we ‑‑

>> Aaron:  Go ahead.

>> Joe:  Yes, could we please request that the DSE and BSPP and the Network write some written reports for the record? 

>> Aaron:  We can.  I'm not sure that they would have the ability to present it at this upcoming meeting.  But possibly. 

>> Joe:  Well, they used to do that.  Go ahead.

>> Yeah, I know that the Rehab Council used to and DMN used to when they couldn't be at the meeting.  But when they give the verbal record, it's part of the record of CART and in the minutes also.  The only thing I would request to be removed would be No. 4 because we have covered that up above under Reports, Staff Report.  So, it's redundant. 

>> Aaron:  So, removing ‑‑

>> No, removing No. 4, Executive Director Report because it's already above under Staff Report.

>> Aaron:  Yes.  Okay. 

>> And.

>> Steve:  And I don't think you want to hear me do it twice.

>> Aaron:  I love hearing your voice. 

[ Laughter ]

>> Aaron:  And then under new business, we have approval of the FY2020 SILC Quarterly Business Meeting Dates.  And then we have to elect a new treasurer because the treasurer is wanting to step down.  And then the election of SILC Representative on the Michigan Council for Rehabilitation.  If I'm taking it, do we really need ‑‑ I'm okay with having the discussion, and we can have a vote.  But either I would appoint somebody or take it myself.  According to the executive order.  So, is that ‑‑ do we want to keep that in there? 

>> Steve:  Yeah, so we have on record that the Council was aware of it and took action on it to appoint the person to that role.

>> Aaron:  Okay.  Sounds good.  Sounds good.

>> Joe:  Taking a big step back, this is Joe again.  You know, we don't have any proposed dates.  So, what are they going to vote on? 

>> Steve:  That's what the discussion is going to be.

>> Joe:  All right.

>> Steve:  It's going to be about the frequency, the date, the day, the time of day, because if we are not getting participation because we are holding meetings during the middle of a workday, we need to take into consideration council members' schedules. 

>> Joe:  And the publics. 

>> Aaron:  My only thought about that is, if I can rearrange my schedule to fit the Council's, I didn't understand ‑‑ and I'm all the way up in the U.P., I don't understand why we're having so many issues myself, but that's just me.

>> Steve:  Yeah, Charles contacted me because he couldn't attend his first council meeting because weeks before that, he had just gotten a full‑time job.  And being that he is a new employee, he does not have the ability to ask for time off being so new.  So that's the discussion that the Council should have.

>> Aaron:  Okay.  All right. 

>> Joe:  This is Joe again.  I just got some ad hoc recommendations here.  And that we hold some of these meetings in the evening.  And it does go to public participation too.  Because a lot of people work and that type of thing.  And also, Saturday is not off the ‑‑

>> Steve:  Correct.

>> Joe:  Beaten path.

>> Steve:  Yeah. 

>> Aaron:  Then we have approval of RFQ for Services.  And then we have ‑‑

>> Steve:  And actually, Tracy, if you could change that to approval of auditing services contract.  Or award of auditing services contract.  I hope to have all of those, the responses by September 6th.  And then recommendation by the council meeting.  And those bids will be available for review. 

>> Aaron:  Okay.  And then we have the approval of the 2020 SILC budget. 

I forgot about the approval for the SPIL committee team application.  Sorry. 

>> So, can I ask a question, Steve?  Do you need approval of your new employee?  Or are you going to lump that into the budget of the SILC?  Like, is that something you need our approval for?

>> Steve:  It's in the budget, and I still need to create a job description for it.  So, it's in there.  And I would bring that to the Council before we actually posted that.  To make sure that there's ‑‑ the Council is behind adding that role.  And if not, then we would remove that part from our budget.  And I've informed MRS and BSBP that we kept it in there so that we have that option.

>> Okay. 

>> Joe:  This is Joe.  Can we make sure that members read this stuff?  Before the meeting. 

>> Aaron:  I can assure you, Joe, that I do.

>> Joe:  I know you do.  I don't know if everybody else does.  And they don't show up to Finance Committee meetings.  But the other thing that I think is very relevant on the SPIL team is we have not actually elected the writing team members, including those from just voting network or that type of thing.  And this wasn't just an approval of the application.  This was to put forward, you know, a consumer.  To the SPIL writing team.  In other words, okay, I'm sorry.  We've had an arbitrary three people from the disability Network Michigan and then three people from the SILC, none of those people have been put forward for approval by the entire body. 

>> Steve:  That's what this line item is for, Joe.

>> Joe:  Okay, it wasn't clear in here.  So, I think nominations have to be put forward. 

>> Aaron:  So, do we want to change No. 5 to writing team nominations and to go over the applications or approval for the applications? 

>> Eleanor:  Can I just ask a super quick question?  Did the people who volunteered themselves to the SPIL representatives fill out any type of application?

>> Steve:  No. 

>> Alex:  Sorry, Steve, I just joined.  Can somebody catch me up? This is Alex.

>> Steve:  Yeah, right now, we are going over the draft agenda for the September 13th business meeting.  And we are in reviewing the new business section right now. 

>> Alex:  Thank you. 

>> Steve:  You're welcome.  Thanks for joining.

>> Joe:  So now we have a quorum. 

>> Aaron:  Yes. 

Do we want to go back through for Alex's sake?  Or are we going to ‑‑

>> Steve:  Well, we're just reading through it now.  And making adjustments.  I have some recommendations once we get through it as well.  I mean, No. 5 could simply read approval of SPIL writing team.

>> Aaron:  Okay. 

>> Steve:  As a catch‑all. 

>> Aaron:  Sure. 

>> I mean, I'm sorry, no, I don't think it can say approval of SPIL writing team.  The SPIL writing team concept has not been introduced to the Council, not been discussed, not been decided as the path forward.  I think the Council has to have that discussion before it makes that decision. 

>> Steve:  Yeah, and the discussion will happen during the meeting.  We can put discussion and approval of SPIL writing team.  The intention is to have that discussion. 

>> Aaron:  Okay. 

Next is to approve the 2020 budget for the SILC.  And then to establish an ad hoc committee to review the best bylaws.  And No. ‑‑

>> Joe:  Excuse me, how is that going to be done?  I'm sorry, this is Joe.  How is that going to be done?  That's kind of vague, establish an ad hoc committee.  Are you going to move to establish an ad hoc committee?  And a motion to put people on it? 

>> Aaron:  I will ‑‑

>> Steve:  That will be part of the discussion. 

>> Aaron:  We're going to have discussion on how we would like to form it and then form it at that time. 

>> Theresa:  Well, ‑‑

>> Theresa:  Our agenda to talk about today after we go through this business meeting agenda?  It says No. 3, bylaws, ad hoc committee.

>> Aaron:  Yes, that is on there.

>> Theresa:  Okay. 

>> Joe:  This is Joe.  I hate to be a real stickler, but in order to have discussion, a motion must be made.  You know, so you know, that's just a simple fact.  And then you have discussion.  So, somebody needs to make a motion to establish an ad hoc committee.  And then ‑‑

>> Steve:  We will get to that in the meeting.  Yeah, we will get to that in the meeting, Joe.

>> Joe:  All right.

>> Aaron:  I'll make that motion if needed. 

>> Joe:  Good. 

>> Aaron:  Okay. 

And then we need to do an update on the executive order.  And then that's No. 8.  And then SILC business meeting frequency, days, and times discussion.  And then, let's see, scroll up here, hold on.  Okay.  And then under old business, SILC Technical Amendment Update. 

And then public comments.  I would like to put also, there wasn't public comment at the beginning, was there?

>> Steve:  No, and that was going to be a recommendation once we got through this.

>> Aaron:  Yes.  And then we have Other.  And then we have Adjournment. 

>> Steve:  So, this is Steve.  A couple of recommendation here.  Because we have so much on our agenda, particularly under New Business that's going to generate quite a bit of discussion, I am recommending that we start the meeting at 9:00 a.m. as posed to 10:00 a.m. so we can get through everything.  The training that I am recommending that we watch is called involving the community in decisions, data gathering for SILCs.  It's very important that council is educated on this prior to starting our SPIL writing year.  And the training is an hour and a half long.  So, we would look to start lunch at 11:30 to 1:00.  And I would have ‑‑ we would need Tracy to adjust the times on the agenda to reflect a 9:00 start time. 

I also think that with new business being before lunch, we may have to split those items out, depending on how long the reports from partners and then our committees take.  We might be able to get through a portion of the New Business prior to the 11:30 break and pick up the remainder of that at 1:00 once lunch is over, and the training is over.

Those are my only recommendations for the agenda. 

>> Aaron:  Talk ‑‑ go ahead, Alex. 

>> Alex:  In my opinion, I think public comments should be toward the beginning of the meeting, just because to be honest with you, it is the most important part. 

>> Steve:  Yeah, the recommendation was to put Public Comment right after the approval of the quarterly business meeting minutes from June.  And then also have Public Comment at the end of the meeting as well. 

>> Theresa:  Yes, thank you. 

>> Joe:  Thank you. 

>> Aaron:  I'll move for that if it's needed. 

>> Alex:  Okay. 

>> Aaron:  And then that was the end of the agenda.  Another than to say that the next meeting would be on November 8th, 2019.  Yeah. 

>> Steve:  Unless that gets changed under No. 9 under New Business.  But based on the current schedule, yes, that's when it would occur.  So, Alex, was your motion to approve the agenda as modified? 

>> Alex:  Yes. 

>> Aaron:  Okay.  Is there a second? 

>> Theresa:  Yeah, Theresa seconds that.

>> Aaron:  All those in favor signify by saying aye.

>> Theresa:  Aye.

>> Aaron:  Aye.  Any opposed?  

(no verbal responses)

>> Aaron:  Motion carried.  Okay.

So, since we now have ‑‑ now we go to the executive portion or we go over the SPIL Writing Team Application? 

>> Steve:  Now that the agenda is approved, we will go back to the Executive Committee agenda and go to item No. 2 which is the SILC representative on the Rehab Council. 

>> Aaron:  Okay. 

>> Aaron:  Thank you.  Okay. 

Well, SILC representative for the Rehab Council per the executive order from the Rehab Council's executive order would be the chair or the chairperson appoints someone.  I have decided for all intents and purposes that I would go ahead and take that on.  And if we need to have a formal motion about it, we can. 

The third thing on the agenda is the ad hoc bylaw committee. 

>> Steve:  Did someone just join the call?

>> Darma:  This is Darma.  I had some trouble, the phone kept going into like a busy signal.  Anyway, I'm on though. 

>> Steve:  Hi, Darma.

>> Alex:  Yeah, Steve, this is Alex.  I had that issue as well.  A little bit earlier. 

>> Steve:  Really? 

>> Alex:  Yeah. 

>> Steve:  Okay.

>> Aaron:  And then ‑‑ so do we need to discuss how we want to form a Bylaw Ad hoc Committee.

>> Steve:  I think we will need a motion to establish an ad hoc committee to review the bylaws.  I have reached out to ILRU and other SILCs around the country that have a corporation nonprofit structure, and I have obtained copies of their bylaws where they integrate the Council and the corporation basically as one entity in the bylaws.  So, we will have some examples of bylaws that the ad hoc committee can look at and review and discuss as we walk through that.  So once ‑‑ they'll need to make a motion to establish the committee, and we will look for or ask for nominees from the Council to sit on that committee. 

>> Aaron:  And because we did not formally start the meeting, do we need to obtain quorum ‑‑

>> Steve:  Do a ‑‑ maybe Tracy can you do a roll call vote? 

>> Tracy:  Sure.  Alex Darr? 

>> Alex:  Present. 

>> Tracy:  Aaron Andres?

>> Aaron:  Present. 

>> Tracy:  Theresa Metzmaker?

>> Theresa:  Here.

>> Tracy:  Mairead.  Who I don't believe ever joined?  You have a quorum and motion carries. 

>> Aaron:  Thank you. 

And then the executive order update.  Steve, do you want to ‑‑

>> Steve:  Sure.  Again, I reached out for technical assistance from ILRU and Paula gave us a hand in modifying the current executive order.  There are quite a few things in that hamstring the Council.  Particularly when it comes to appointment dates.  They actually had dates in there, months and years put in the executive order which has kind of messed up the current, the new councilmembers' appointment dates.  When I explained to the appointments office that a councilmember could not serve more than six consecutive years, and they were three‑year appointment terms unless they were finishing another councilmember's term, the current executive order caused the appointments office to appoint the new members that were appointed in May for a period of three years and six months. 

Another issue in the current executive order is that there is ‑‑ the language is not clear in there that the ex‑officios also have to be appointed by the Governor to the Council.  So those are just a couple of examples, but a while ago, I emailed that out to the Council with the track changes in Word so you could see the modifications that were made.  I have been trying to work with the appointments office on getting revisions done.  I think I am bark up the wrong tree with that office.  And I am reaching out next week to the Governor's legal counsel.  Their Office of Legal Counsel.  I believe that is the appropriate place to start this process.

So, we have the modifications based on the regulations, and with Paula's technical assistance, I am going to start reaching out next week to try to get an appointment over there to get the executive order updated. 

>> Joe:  Excuse me, Mr. Chair, might I interject and add a few things that are out of compliance?  This is Joe.

>> Aaron:  Sure.

>> Joe:  There are several things that are out of compliance with that executive order.  One is, there are no provisions for ensuring that all the meetings are open.  And that should be in the executive order, in compliance with not only state law but federal law.  The second thing that's a very glaring problem in the whole appointments process is that the SILC is supposed to be making recommendations openly soliciting from other organizations, you know, recommendations to the Governor.  Not just the Governor, just ad hoc willy‑nilly doing this.  And the other thing is, I don't understand why this illegal executive order, I mean, it was illegal on several counts, is being taken on by, you know, done by Snyder is taken on by Governor Whitmer.  Those are my comments.  Based on law.  They're based on federal law and they're based on state law. 

If you look at the last part of it, one of the things that made the SILC a separate or a secret Government was the provision that got written into this executive order that all contacts are made from the Governor's office.  The SILC is not supposed to be independent of the Governor's office.  Period.  

>> Eleanor: yeah, that part is straight up bizarre.  And, the part that says that SILC members can be paid directly for their work.  Not reimbursed, but literally payed to sit on the SILC, that's not normal.  And it violates the SILC's bylaws. 

>> Aaron:  We will get somebody to look into those ‑‑ that information.  And I'm sure the legal counsel from the Governor's office will get back to us. 

And now the SPIL amendment ‑‑ no, I'm sorry.  I'm sorry.  The consumer application for the SPIL writing team. 

>> Steve:  Yep.  First, I want to say, Darma, thank you for your edits.  Unfortunately, we had a short window to get that out, and I was hoping to get those from you within a couple of days.  And I do see that you sent that out on Friday.  So, I apologize for that.  I hope that the questions kind of captured where you were going with it.  But the only update I have on that ‑‑ go ahead.

>> Darma:  I was going to say, Steve, I don't know who will actually be interviewing or talking to the applicants, but that might be an opportunity to, you know, and some of those more in‑depth questions.  If there is actually some process for interviewing an applicant.

>> Steve:  Yeah.  Okay. 

>> Joe:  This is Joe.  It's already been approved at the last meeting, Executive Committee meeting.  You know, the application process.  So, I don't understand why at the meeting we just don't put the consumer's name forward for the whole board?     

>> Eleanor: well, I'm concerned about how the SILC is going to approve names put forward if they're not filling out applications themselves. 

>> Aaron:  Steve, do you want to talk about that?

>> Steve:  Well, under WIOA, the SILC chair and the CIL Directors are responsible for developing the SPIL.  So, it's in the regulations. 

>> Eleanor: Steve, it is not in the regulations that there has to be a SPIL writing team comprised of three CIL members who appoint themselves and three SILC members.  That's not in the regulation. 

>> Joe:  This is Joe.  And the SILC runs the SILC.  Not the Disability Network.

>> Steve:  Under section 705c, 1A2, it says joint development.  The plan under paragraph 1 shall be jointly, A, developed by the chairperson of the Statewide Independent Living Council and the Directors of the Centers for Independent Living in the State.  After receiving public input from individuals with disabilities through the State, and B, signed by the chairperson of the SILC acting on and behalf and at the direction of the Council, the Director of the Designated State Entity described in section C and I, not less than 51% of the Directors of the Centers for Independent Living in the State. 

>> Eleanor: What you just described is a process for engaging the CIL Directors statewide.  This idea that there's going to be a SPIL writing team and that it's going to be compromised of three CIL EDs who volunteer themselves and three SILC members is not in anything you just read.  You have to engage the CILs somehow.  It doesn't say they get ‑‑

>> Steve:  It says.

>> Eleanor: They don't need to fill out an application like the rest of us. 

>> Steve:  The regulations require that the plan under paragraph one shall be jointly developed by the chairperson of the SILC and the directors of the Centers for Independent Living.

>> Eleanor: Not arguing that, Steve. 

>> Joe:  This is Joe.  In that regard, you know, what it says is what it says.  However, it doesn't say that you got three people arbitrarily put forward in this regard.  It's moot on that issue.  Period.  That was an arbitrary decision made long ago by Sara Grivetti.  It doesn't mean that the SILC can't come out and set that criteria and establishing the SPIL writing team, which I think we should do.  And that includes, you know, having a consumer. 

>> Eleanor:  It doesn't say there can't be certain standards of qualifications for participating on this team.  I mean, we set standards for consumers.  But not ‑‑

>> Aaron:  We're going to allow to you have public comment at all these meetings, so that we can get your input both before the meeting and at the end of the meet, so isn't that receiving consumer input into the SPIL? 

>> Eleanor:  Aaron, what I'm asking is how is the SILC going to approve these three volunteers without having them fill out an application of any type?  Are they coming to the meeting?  Going to present on what their qualifications are to serve on this writing team?  Or are they just getting appointed? 

>> Aaron:  It is my understanding that they are getting recommended by the different CILs or the organizations or the Disability Network, I'm sorry, and we are going to move to put them on to further recommendations on to the SPIL writing team. 

>> Eleanor:  So, they recommended and you're going to approve it just cause? 

>> Joe:  This is Joe again.  Listen, you know, you can set the criteria.  If you want to do that, then you have people make a motion and have it seconded, and have it approved.  And if you want to establish the criteria that you have, three members from SILC and three members from the Disability Network Michigan and we already have established, you know, a consumer representative, you know, then that just needs to be done.  But I'm just saying, this is very ad hoc.  And I mean, this is based on recommendations.  We shouldn't just rubber stamp it.  We should make a motion, and we should put it forward.  Maybe we should have six people.  I don't know.  But that's the prerogative of the SILC. 

>> Eleanor:  This is establishing the SPIL writing team, then the SILC is responsible for who gets put on that team.  We need people who are invested in the SPIL, who are experts on these subjects, who come in with consumer input themselves.  And I don't see any of that happening. 

>> Aaron:  On the 13th, we will have a discussion on the development of the SPIL writing team, and per the discussion, we will have a vote to create the SPIL writing team and move forward from that point.  Does that make sense? 

>> Joe:  Well, first you have to have a motion.

>> Aaron:  Yes. 

>> Steve:  True. 

>> Joe:  And then you have to establish that, you know ‑‑

>> Aaron:  Yes.

>> Steve:  True.

>> Joe:  And establish the criteria and then you have the discussion. 

>> Eleanor:  I'm sorry, but I see this entire SPIL writing process going straight down the drain right now.  And it really scares me. 

>> Theresa:  This is Theresa.  Can you repeat where you were reading from?

>> Steve:  From the guidebook for SILC chairpersons page 8.

>> Theresa:  Okay.

>> Steve:  And it goes through all of the regulations.  The it's table that says, that has column headers, what the law says, what the IL regulations say, what SILC assurances say and it's the beginning of this on page 8, in the first column. 

>> Theresa:  Okay. 

>> Eleanor:  What Steve read said the SILC and CILs have to work together.  And that is correct, and it is not in dispute.  But it does not say how.  It does not say we need eds, it's not specific to eds, but we're assuming it.  It does not say we need EDs from some of Michigan's worst CILs writing the SPIL.  It doesn't say that, Steve. 

>> Joe:  This is Joe  ‑‑

>> Steve:  On page 75 of the guidebook from ILRU, it has a section that says, identify the team that will develop the SPIL.  And the bullet points read the SILC chair and CIL Directors in the State are required, consider including other SILC member, other CIL staff or representatives and the DSE. 

>> Joe:  Can you reread, please?

>> I mean ‑‑

>> Aaron:  Go ahead, Joe. 

>> Joe:  I was just asking for Steve to reread that. 

>> Steve:  Yeah.  Under identify the team that will develop the SPIL, it states the SILC Chair and CIL Directors in the State are required, consider including other SILC members, other CIL staff or representative in the DSE. 

>> Aaron:  And I'm not sure who else it was before I had Joe, but they can go now as well. 

>> Darma:  This is Darma.  And I think that we can learn from our past experiences.  Because the last two SPILs have not created any change.  They were poorly constructed, and they ‑‑ you couldn't actually deliver any of those outcomes because they were not specific or measurable. 

So, I don't think turning to the same body of people who approved those very ineffective and really unusable SPIL, I think we need to think about, okay, where is some fresh thinking?  Where is some people with maybe a broader experience in the disability community?  That we need to ‑‑ we can't just use the same people and expect to get a different result. 

>> Steve:  I think the process is going to be different than the past as well, because the SPIL writing meetings are will be open to the public and the phone lines will be open.  And there will be opportunities for public comment at the beginning and end of each of the writing meetings.

>> Eleanor:  Steve, that is not good enough.  We had public comment going through the last SPIL develop.  And you know how much made it into the SPIL?  None.  So that's not enough.  You need a significant amount of consumer representation on the SPIL writing team. 

>> Steve:  And we will have the discussion at the September 13th meeting, the Council will. 

>> Joe:  Excuse me, this is Joe again.  I think highly relevant in this whole debate is for Steve to send out Regina Blye denotations that you talked about yesterday, Steve.  Because one of the problems with the current SPIL the and the others is it's been turned into a piggy bank for Centers for Independent Living.  You know, and we are using SILC resources for SILC activities, but just the fund, you know, certain other items which the centers are supposed to be doing anyway.  And this is what we have to prevent in the next SPIL. 

>> Theresa:  So, on the 13th, we have approval of the SPIL writing team and consumers application.  Did we already approve the process for creating the SPIL writing team?

>> Steve:  No.

>> Joe:  No, that's the problem.

>> Theresa:  Can we change to it have a discussion and then add approval?  I guess I thought that was just the process that was done everywhere.  And I can't pull up ‑‑ I can't listen to everyone and pull up everything you're reading at the same time.  And I would like to read the ‑‑

>> Steve:  Do you still have your copy of the guidebook, Theresa?

>> Theresa:  I do.  I printed it.

>> Steve:  Okay, good.  Page 75 and then page 8 is what I found so far that speaking to that if that's helpful.

>> Theresa:  And I wanted to look to see if it was that the ‑‑ no one has to correct me right now, I'll look into it, but if it's something you decide, like if it's SILC director and chair if they pick who is decided or if the SILC is supposed to vote on that.  So, I just want to look into it a little more.

>> Steve:  Sure.  Great. 

>> Theresa:  Because I need to look at it is, but I do think there is merit to pointing out that you're having people with disabilities apply but people who are directors can just appoint themselves and SILC people can just appoint themselves.  So, something to think about too. 

>> Darma: I agree with Theresa that, we need to build a team that can answer our questions about the decisions that they're recommending for the processes or parts of the SPIL that we're recommending.  Because I don't think the Council has really taken an active role in weigh those things or understanding how they'll play a role in the SPIL.  Yeah, I just think there's lots of room for ‑‑ we can do this better.  We have the money.  We have the talent.  We can do this better. 

>> Yeah, I mean I think this whole process is really bizarre because the whole SILC ‑‑ Steve what you read, it said the whole SILC and the Seal directors are supposed to jointly develop the SPIL, right?  But what we ‑‑

>> Steve:  No, the SILC chair and all the directors. 

>> That is so oddly worded.

>> Steve:  Yeah, it is.

>> Eleanor: What we have done is created this concept of a writing team that is going to not function like a normal writing team.  Usually the writing team is the people who are responsible for collecting the input and literally putting it into the table.  But what we have done is created a writing team that is going to be develop ‑‑ responsible for the entire SPIL development process which divorces the Council from that process.  So, I just like to bring that up, this may not be the best way to go about this. 

>> Steve:  This is why I wanted to allow for more time at the Council ‑‑ 

(audio disconnected) 
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